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WILLAND PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING OF PLAYING FIELD SUB-COMMITTEE
ON THURSDAY 17 APRIL

Present: J L Spearing(Chairman), B E Holmes, D R Maynard, D E Parish, R Steele,
L G Vearncombe, S Lehner(co-opted), and the clerk €0e—-

The meeting had been called to discuss the programme for completion of the project

1. Basket Ball Area

Now virtually now completed. Small amount of edging still had to be laid, the scalping filled in
and compacted. Would then be ready for tarmac.

Backboard for net had to be obtained and the net arm would probably need to extended. Agreed
this would be changed if needs be. The blackboard, metal or wood. Councillor Maynard to look
into the purchase. Turf needed to fill in around the edge to see Denzil of Stansells, the school
contractors.

2. Skateboard Area

More scalping was required, Mr Lehner to arrange for 4 loads.

Contractor need for laying the edging, Chairman to approach Don Browning.
Bolts would be required for ramps to approach Bernard Blackmore.
Drainage to be completed along edge and from area to main ditch.

3. BMX Track

First reported by Councillor Parish that the Tennis Club were not happy with the position and
heightof the track. It transpired that the current position was the only pratical place for it to go
and the height would be much lower that the existing dumps of soil. It should also be possible to
provide a screen to off set the interference with the players of tennis. It was agreed in principle to
provide such cover if needed and that Mr Lehner would obtain a price from Heathcoats.

Ditch to be drained next weekend when Lionel Persey would be available.

Pipes and necessary hard core to be obtained.

Two manholes were to be constructed , one each end, and Don Browning was to be approached
on this. The drainage pipe under the road had to be cleared and Mr Lehner now had sufficient
rods for the job.

Stansells, School Contractors, had agreed to provide the machine and a man to move the earth etc
into place for the track.

Councillor Steele reported that he had confirmed a price for obtaing wire fencing (such as is now
in place around the school) to cut off the earth etc for the BMX track, £20 a week. It was agreed
to await the progress on work.

In the long term it was agreed the Council should provide a 2 metre chain link fence inside the
boundary to the Tennis Courts and Village Hall. - clerk to investigate cost.

It was finally resolved that we should aim to complete all the work by end of July. Clerk,
Councillor Steele and Mr Lehner to get the labour to complete within this time scale.






